November 29, 1940.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education and Recreation,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Sir:

With four out of five last year's men lost, it looks like you have a job on your hands, and I can understand why you are not feeling any too optimistic at this time.

I would greatly appreciate your having your publicity man mail me the roster of the team.

Hoping that the new men will more than fulfill all of your expectations, and come through with some pleasant surprises for you, I am

Yours very truly,

Louis Walker.

Louis Walker, 2103 Harriet South, Minneapolis, Minn.